Cheroenhaka (Nottoway) Indian Tribe
Regular Meeting

11/12/2011

12:30 PM

Campbell Library, Franklin, VA

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chief Ellis “Soaring Eagle” Wright.  The following members were present:  William “Spread Eagle” Howell, Cynthia “Water Lily” Brown, Teressa “Chenoabuck” Baxter, Tommie Hines, Waleshia “Dancing Moon” Hunt, Beverly “Barefoot” El, Bernard “Firewalker” Hedgepeth, Larry Pegram, Rick Cannon, Noah Cannon, Mona “Quite Storm” Cunningham, Ethel Ferguson and Joe Epps.
Financial Report:
Tribal Account Balance- $1,799.29

Foundation Balance- $4,152.69

Va. Beach Powwow:

Add Waleshia and Jade to the PW room list.

Add craft vendors Donnie Freeman, Luis Salinas, Joy Bloxham, Stan Persa, Alisha Moore, Pat Sumpton, Allan Rutherford, Rudy Hall, and Beverly Little Hawk.  There are currently 12 craft vendors signed up to exhibit.

Book Scholarships:

Scholarships will be awarded after the VA Beach PW.  Scholarship amounts will be $325 each with three perspective recipients:  Hope Motahari, Tiffany Desnoyers, and David Brown.  The three applicants were approved by a motion from Beverly El.
Members needing cards:

Ethel Ferguson reported that Larry Smith and Constance Jones have not received their member cards.  Joe Epps reported that his son, David Epps, a new member also needs a membership card.   Mona volunteered to help Chief Brown make cards if he will accept her help.
Member disloyalty Issue:

The Council and Foundation Board discussed disloyalty situation involving Ellen Walker and Nancy Turner.  They have circulated misinformation over the internet concerning the tribe and about Chief Brown specifically.  The group agreed unamously to cease communication with Nancy Turner.  She seems to be the source of information about the tribe’s decisions and to remove Ellen Walker from the tribal membership because of her disloyalty to the tribe and disrespect to the Chief.  

Pay Pal Report: 
Rick Cannon is ready to report on adding Pay Pal to the Website.  He will report at the next regular meeting.
Cynthia Brown, Foundation Secretary
